
EN 

Dear parents, 

the Luxembourg Ministry of Health confirms a first positively tested coronavirus patient in Luxembourg and, as 
reported, the Ministry has taken all previously planned measures to handle the case. 

The school confirms its adherence to the measures put in place as far and which are being sustained. Needless 
to say, the school will monitor the developments at national and international level and closely liaise with the 
relevant authorities. Therefore, please be advised that precautionary measures will evolve according to future 
recommendations from the competent local authorities. 

In keeping in line with the preventive gestures outlined earlier, we kindly invite you to reinforce to your children 
and family members the importance of personal hygiene and regular hand washing with soap. Careful, approriate 
and regular hand washing with soap destroys the virus on potentially contaminated areas on the hands and 
therefore very significantly reduces the risk of spreading the infection. Please refer to the graphics from 
the Luxembourg Health Directorate and the World Health Organization (WHO) for more detailed information about 
hand washing. 

More detailed coronavirus disease (COVID-19) advice for the public is also available on this World Health 
Organization (WHO) page. 

We will continue to keep you informed via the school’s website and, if more urgent actions might be needed, via 
SMS and e-mail. 

Once again, the school mangement would like to thank you for your close cooperation and your adherence to our 
precautionary measures 

Best regards 

The School Management 

http://sante.public.lu/fr/prevention/hygiene/hygiene-mains/index.html
https://www.who.int/gpsc/5may/How_To_HandWash_Poster.pdf
https://www.who.int/emergencies/diseases/novel-coronavirus-2019/advice-for-public
https://www.who.int/emergencies/diseases/novel-coronavirus-2019/advice-for-public

